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Term 4– Week 10 8th December, 2014 

COMING EVENTS 

Monday 8th December Swimming 
 
Tuesday 9th December  Swimming 
 
 After School Sport Yrs 3-6 

3.15pm-4.15pm LAST DAY 
 
Wednesday 10th December Swimming 
 
Thursday 11th December Swimming 
 
 After School Sport Yrs K-2 

3.15pm-4.15pm LAST DAY 
 
Friday 12th December Tabloid Sports 
 
Sunday 14th December GUN CLUB 
 
Monday 15th December Kinder/Year One Christmas 

concert @ 12 noon. 
 
Tuesday 16th December PRESENTATION DAY 
 9.30am @ cluBarham 
 
Wednesday 17th December POOL PARTY (No Canteen) 
 
 STUDENTS LAST DAY 

Swimming Program 
We are halfway through our swimming program and, 
with perfect weather conditions and small group sizes 
due to the wonderful parents, who have volunteered 
their time to assist, it has been a very successful week. 
Swimming continues next week, with lessons on 
Monday to Thursday (incl).  
 

Tabloid Sports 
This Friday, the Year 6 students will be running a tabloid 
sports sessions with a Christmas theme.  All students 
will be participating and are asked to bring their 
swimmers as they may get wet.  The time for this event 
is 11.30am – 1.00pm 

 
 
 
 
 

School Leader Speeches 
A total of 15 Year 5 students presented their School 
Leader speeches during last Friday’s assembly. Each of 
the candidates impressed with the confident manner in 
which they delivered their speech. The Year 2 to Year 5 
students cast their votes following the assembly. The 
School Leaders of 2015 will be announced at our Annual 
School Presentation Day, which will be held on Tuesday, 
16th December at CluBarham.  
 

 
Back Row L-R: Indy Campbell, Bianca Clifford, Lauren Robinson, 

Adam Peters, Jarvis Keogh, Tatum Boyd, Jordan Bassett,  
Quinlan O’Neill. 

Front Row L-R: Emma Paterson, Tahlee Verhey, Maddy Telford, Amy 
Salter, Conrad Dunn-Martens, Jack Paterson, John Coughlan. 

Class Merit Award Recipients

 
Back Row L-R: Hannah Boyd, Kirby Bott, Jack Lake, Jordan Bassett, 

Maddie Blake, Jacob DiMichiel, Harry Coughlan, Conrad Dunn-
Martens 

Middle Row L-R: Remi Lake, Peter Smit, Jaap Smit, Sienna Disher, 
Sophie Fasham, Abby Paul, Michael Dunn-Martens 

Front Row L-R: Dan Lake, Thomas He, Davanna Wilson,  
Mardi Grover, Claire Telford. 
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Year 6 Graduation 
Our Year 6 Graduation will take place next Monday 
evening, 15th December.  It will be held at the School of 
Arts Hall and promises to be a very special event for our 
graduating students, as they celebrate their primary 
school years and prepare for the next chapter of their 
lives. We wish our Year 6 students every success in the 
years to come.  
 

After School Sports 
After 10 years, the After School Sports Communities 
program is finishing.  We have been fortunate to have 
had this program at our school for most of the 10 years.  
Rob Naylor was the first co-ordinator, followed by Kylie 
Lacey, Justin Marsh, Zac Hare and our current co-
ordinators, Callum O’Reilly and Jordan Lang.  
A similar program, being run by the Australian Sports 
Commission will start again in July.  We are hopeful to 
again be participants, and will forward on more 
information when the time nears. 
Thank you to everyone who has been involved in the 
organisation of the program and also to the participants 
for making After School Sports so successful. 
 

Kinder/Year One Christmas Concert 
Our Kinder and Year One students will be holding their 
annual Christmas concert on Monday 15th December, 
beginning at 12noon.  After their performance, we are 
expecting a visit from Santa Claus.  We welcome 
everyone to come along and enjoy our Christmas 
presentation. 
 

Class Parties 
Following the Presentation Day, each class will be 
holding a class party. More information is being sent 
home in class notes.  
 

Barham Bridge Closure postponed. 
The RMS have advised that the Barham Bridge closure, 
that was scheduled for Monday 15th and Tuesday, 16th 
December, has been postponed until a date to be 
advised in February, 2015. This date will be confirmed 
prior to this time. The RMS advise that there is still work 
to be completed replacing timber decking, which will 
necessitate minor delays during working hours between 
now and the 19th December. The RMS apologise to the 
community for any distress caused by the 
announcement of this earlier closure.  
This means that the Barham Bridge will be open for 
our Year 6 Graduation on Monday, 15th as well as the 
Annual Presentation Day on Tuesday, 16th December.  
 

 
 

Class Party- 2/3D and 2/3B 
The two Year 2/3 classes will combine for their class 
party on Tuesday, 16th December. Lunch will be a 
selection of hot foods, small cakes, an icy pole and a 
Prima. 
To finance the party, students are asked to bring $3 
each, which needs to be given to their class teacher.  
We know from the various birthday treats that have 
come to school during the year that our students’ 
mums/dads are great cooks. Mrs Barker and Mrs Disher 
are looking for some assistance in making 64 cup cakes 
for the class party. If you are able to assist, please let 
them know. 
 

Canteen Roster 
Mon 8th Dec C Lake L Shannon L Shannon  
Tues 9th Dec J Swingler   A Jones  
Wed 10th Dec M Telford    

Thur 11th Dec S Laursen    
Fri 12th Dec T Mason    
     

Mon 15th Dec     
Tues 16th Dec     
Wed 17th Dec NO CANTEEN 

 
School Magazine 
Our School Magazine is at the publishers being printed.  
The cost of the School Magazine for 2014 is $15. 
 
Please hand in the order form, along with payment, to 
the front office. 
 
NAME: …………………………………………………… 
 
NUMBER OF COPIES: …………… 
 
AMOUNT: ……………………… 
 

 
Summer School Uniforms Sale 
Short Sleeve Polo shirt   $19.75 
Black Shorts    $23.45 
Black Skort    $18.45 
Summer Dress Size 6-10   $50.82 
Summer Dress Size 10-16  $54.15 
White Sports Polo   $18.10 
Black Basketball short   $22.00 
Coloured t-shirts with House Names on back 
Made to order    $18.00  

Available from Purple Patch Skate ‘n’ Surf. 

 
 



 
Gun Club Roster 
10.30am Lake (Will) Sampson 
1.00pm  Amor  Boyd (Eli) 
Cake  Boyd (Hannah) 
Slice  Painter 
Salad  Dunn-Martens 
 
Please remember it is your responsibility to arrange a swap and let us know so we can adjust the roster.  Please do not 
leave us without a replacement.  Alleena Burger    0428 278 277  Tracey Davis  0409 246 916 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Student Stationery Requirements 2015 
 

It would be appreciated if each student could supply the following stationery requirements for the 
school year. 
 
This list applies to all students in Years 3 to 6 in 2015: 
 

Quantity Item 
2 Box of tissues - large 
2 36g  Glue sticks  
2 Medium blue biro pens    (not year 3) 
2 Medium red biro pens      (not year 3) 
2  Medium black biro pens   (not year 3) 
2 2B or HB lead pencils 
1 Pencil sharpener 
1 Eraser 
1 Ruler - with cm and mm markings 
1 Small pencil case for desk tops 

 
NB. Coloured pencils and textas are at the discretion of families, as are any other stationery items. 

It is requested that these items be in a separate pencil case and not included with those items 
listed  above. 

 
 
This list applies to all students in Kindergarten to Year 2: 
 

Quantity Item 
2 Box of tissues - large 
2 36g  Glue sticks 

  
 
NB. It is requested that students in these years do not have their own coloured pencils or textas at 
school, as the school supplies these in classrooms. 
 
Tissues and glue sticks will be pooled into a classroom resource and will not remain with individual 
students. 
 
 



 



 



 
 


